
 
Term Fees Federal Grant Amount 

Received for Effluent Export 
Pipeline Project Phases 

IVGID Grant Amount 
Received for Effluent 
Export Pipeline Project 
Phases 

Federal/IVGID Grant Amount 
Received (USACE Sec. 108) for 
Mill Creek and Third Creek 
Restoration Projects 

Federal/IVGID Grants 
Amount Received for the 
Lake Tahoe Fire Partnership 
to Fund Tahoe -- Water 
System Projects1 

2005/2006 $50,000 $6,952,500  $2,147,500 $1,415,250  
2006/2007 $50,000 $3,412,500 $949,500   
2007/2008 $56,649.96 $900,000 $300,000   
2009 $57,333.55 $1,200,000 $400,000 $1,125,000 $1,174,770 
2010 $56,800.98   $2,625,000 $1,168,842 
2011 $57,388.98    $233,748 
2012 $57,128.33 $2,625,000 $875,000 $975,000 $210,311 
2013 $57,158.14 $356,250 $118,750  $179,019 
2014 $57,431.00    $151,033 
2015 $56,649.96    $300,199 
2016 $57,181.04    $240,097 
2017 $58,662.32    $72,266 
2018 $57,718.99    $46,000 
2019 $63,157.37     
2020 $65,296.94     
2021 $65,000.00     
2022 $67,086.78     
2023  $1,600,000 (EPA) 2 

$365 million increase in 
authorized funding for 
US595 program 3 

 $25 million increase in authorized 
funding for Section 108 program 

$10,000,000 4 

TOTALS $990,644 $17,046,250 $4,790,750 $6,140,250 $3,730,185 
For every dollar spent in Legislative Advocacy fees, we have received $14.79 back in Federal funding or a total 

of $14,661,185 

                                                           
1 IVGID needs water infrastructure upgrades for fire prevention and these monies help to fund those projects; from Fiscal Years 2009-2022 the Tahoe Partnership has received 
$16 million in federal funding matched with local dollars based on joint advocacy effort with MGFPC and Tahoe partners. 
2 In 2022, MGFPC submitted a request to Congress to provide community project funds for the Effluent Export Pipeline in Fiscal Year 2023. Congress passed legislation allocating 
$1.6 million to IVGID for the Effluent Export Pipeline through the Environmental Protection Agency Clean Water SRF program; funds anticipated first half of 2023. 
3 In 2022, MGFPC worked with Congress to pass legislation to increase the authorized spending level by $365 million for the U.S. Army Corps’ Section 595 Western Rural Water 
program. This program funds wastewater/water infrastructure projects in Nevada. This increase will allow the program to access future appropriated dollars and available 
Bipartisan Infrastructure Law (BIL) funds, which will help to fund larger projects advance like the Effluent Export pipeline.  
4 In 2022, MGFPC worked with the Tahoe Fire Partnership to urge Congress to allocate up to $10 million for fiscal year 2023 to fund municipal infrastructure upgrades for fire 
prevention through the Lake Tahoe Restoration Act; this funding passed in the FY23 Omnibus bill in December. 
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